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      DATES TO REMEMBER 

 
THURS. 14th JULY.   
General Meeting, 7:30pm., Lavington Panthers Sports 
Club. 
Entries due for the September ‘Industrial’ competition. 
PRESENTER:  To be announced. 
Dinner at 6pm prior to meeting to celebrate Sylvia 
Muller’s 80th birthday. 
 

WED. 3rd AUGUST.   
Committee Meeting, 7pm at the Cathie’s. 
THURS. 11th AUGUST.   
General Meeting, 7:30pm., Lavington Panthers Sports 
Club. 
Entries due for the October ‘Open’ competition. 
GUEST JUDGE & PRESENTER: Peter English. 
Dinner with Peter at Panthers 6pm prior to meeting.  
 

 
                                        NOTICE BOARD ...........   
 
COMPETITIONS: 
* Coming club competitions: - 
July –    ‘Water’. Judge – Bev Pascoe  
August – ‘Slide / Print of the Year’. Judge – Peter 
English 
September – ‘Industrial’. Judge – Mary Mullane. 
October – ‘Open’ 
November – ‘People in Action’. Judge – Ron Cork. 
remember, entries due at GM 2 months prior. 
* Jean and Charles Tilley would like to present a 
trophy as a memorial to David. This will take the form 
of a special topic – ‘Most Creative’. This year, the 
trophy will be part of the December ‘Open’ 
competition, and will be awarded to the most creative 
photograph entered. If you would like to be considered 
for this very special award, be at your creative best 
when entering the December comp. 
* Slide / Print of the Year. 
We have been able to process all data and determine 
winners, so all is in readiness for the presentations 
next month. Thanks to Jean, Charles, Brian and Cathie 
for their involvement in this. 
 

OUTINGS and WORKSHOPS: 
* The Van Dyke workshop has been delayed, but will 
happen later in the year.  
* List will be circulated again tonight before a 
programme is formulated. Your input would be 
appreciated 
Club Polo Shirts 
Members now have shirts. There are some spares 
available, so see Rob, Carmen or Kerry if you would 
like to buy one. Price $26. A big thank you to Kerry, 
Carmen & Rob for the idea and the organization of the 
shirts. 
Presenters for 2005 
We need presenters for 2005. If you are able to present 
some of your slides or prints, please let one of the 
committee members know so that we can slot you in 
to a suitable month. 
Purchase of a data projector has been approved by 
members. The application for a Volunteer Small 
Equipment Grant was rejected, so we will purchase 
from club funds as soon as a suitable model has been 
sourced. 
 



VAPS Convention. 
The VAPS Convention on the Queens Birthday 
Weekend was a great success according to those who 
attended. Thanks to all WACC members who attended 
and/or helped with the work. A note from Brian is 
attached re this event. A special thanks to Brian for the 
work that he did on behalf of our club. 
Photographic Comp. associated with the convention 
(for registrants only) closes tomorrow or leave with 
Paul over weekend. 
Cassie May – Ballerina 
You may have noticed a special fund raising 
performance advertised for Cassie in the local press. 
Cassie has Cystic Fibrosis and due to this illness 
cannot be allocated a permanent spot with Queensland 
Ballet. She has been offered a traineeship, however, 
and a fund has been established to raise money for 
this. Several years ago Cassie was kind enough to give 
up some of her valuable time and be a model for our 
club. We can repay her now by attending a 
performance on Saturday 16th at ACPAC. Cost is 
$35A, $17K, & there is a matinee and evening show. 
Tickets at the box office or at Murray Youth Ballet Ph 
60211003. Please support Cassie. 
Ronn Spencer – Workshop CSU Wagga Wagga 
Ronn is a photographer from the US and has worked 
in the music and graphics industries.  The workshops 
are 18-19th or 20-21st of July. Contact Larry Beutte 
(02) 69332065 or 69332064. Cost is $30 total. 
 Attendance Book. 
Please sign for insurance purposes. 
WANTED TO ........ 
 
 SELL OR BUY. 
This section is for your use. If you have something to 
sell or wish to purcha se something give the editor a 
call on 60244885. Best of all, it’s free to members. 

Cassi May at WACC portrait day 
               

Photographic Festival ‘GoFoto 05’, August 3 - 6 
The festival will consist of a series of workshops, 
exhibitions and lectures, and will coincide with the 
National Photographic Purchase Award. 
Some of the events are: - 
* Exhibition and floortalk by Susan Purdy – 
‘Photograms’. Workshop also on 4th August 
* Discussion group incl. Naomi Cass, Director CCP, 
Judy Annear, Curator of Photography Art Gallery of 
NSW and our own Audray Banfield. 
* ‘Show and Tell’ ... Photographers invited to show 
work to panel of dealers, picture editors from 
galleries, newspapers etc. 
* ‘GoFoto 05 Blue’ – Young photographers take part 
in workshops and exhibition produced from this. 
Many other events on the drawing board. 
Digital vs Film. 
The debate still rages over the entry of digital images 
into ‘Normal’ photographic comp. sections. Read 
Peter English’s comments in VAPS newsletter for this 
month. (Copy attached). Peter will be here next 
month, so question him about this if you feel like it. 
Albury Show 
Entry forms for photo comp. now available. 
Sylvia Muller – 80 
Best wishes to Sylvia on her 80th  b/day tomorrow. 
She has been with the club since 1981 and has had 
great success in competitions over this time. I hope 
that we are all able to pursue our passion for 
photography into our 80’s as Sylvia is. 
 
NEGV NEWS ....... 
Meeting Dates for 2005 are as follows: - 
1. Saturday 16th July – Benalla. Programme as 
follows:- 
10:30am W/shop – Creative Digital Photography 
               Andrew Wallace, Benalla CC 
2:30pm  W/shop – Metering & Exposure Control 
                Tuck Leong, VAPS 
6:00pm   Dinner @ Benalla Bowls Club 
                25 Arundel Street, Benalla 
7:30pm    Interclub Meeting @ VRI Hall 
                McKellar Street, Benalla 
Cost $5 for workshops, $3 for interclub 
2. Saturday 12th November – Myrtleford. (Entries due 
14th October – October GM) 
 
 
 

  
 


